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SUBJECT:
Contractor Evaluation Summary – Stefan/George-Lobbying
Recommended Action:
Based on results from the designated Vice Presidents (VP’s) preparing evaluations for this contractor, it is being recommended that services under this contract be extended for a term of two (2) years.  A summary of the contractor’s evaluation is provided below.

Background:

Evaluations from the appropriate VP’s were completed at the end of 2013 and a review with this contractor was conducted during the Board retreat in January of this year.  This report serves as a summary for the Board.

An evaluation of Stefan/George for Lobbying Services was conducted to assess efforts provided under the current contract and scope of work to determine if high quality and cost-effective services have been or are being provided as required.  The lobbying contract is staffed by Sande George and Lauren de Valencia y Sanchez; primary services provided under this contract include providing legislative advocacy and government affairs representation on behalf of the organization, reviewing and analyzing legislation that could impact planning interests, keeping the members and Board informed of the status of relevant legislation, meeting with legislators and staff regarding legislation and planning related issues, monitoring the positions and actions of other organizations on planning related matters, and organizing and coordinating legislative review team meetings.   
Evaluation forms were established consistent with the 10 protocol criteria to score when assessing contractor performance; a maximum of five points was allowed under each category for a total of 50 points possible.  Additional comments were also allowed under each category and provided as necessary to substantiate given scores.  The Vice President of Legislation was tasked with evaluating the services of this contractor for work performed under this portfolio.
Review of current contract year services provided by Stefan/George for lobbying services resulted in a total score of 49 points out of a possible score of 50 points.  The VP felt the services provided were excellent under most criteria.  The contractor has been performing these duties for many years, and their work on behalf of APA California has given us the reputation as an effective voice and advocate for sound planning policy in the State.  In addition, comments to substantiate this score were provided and utilized to determine the final recommendation to extend the contract.  These comments include noting the value of Sande’s institutional knowledge given her long tenure providing lobbying services for APA California, as well as the team’s work with bill authors to address issues and help craft effective legislation.    

Fiscal Impact:
As reflected in the 2014 Budget, an increase to the Stefan/George lobbying contract in the amount of $6,800 approved by the Board at the October 2013 meeting in Visalia as recommended by the VP of Legislation.  Sufficient funds from the Chapter’s annual operating budget are available to accommodate the contract amount. 
Attachments:

None
